
A new member was elected and after elections another person wanted to know if she could still run.  Mr. Whittaker put 
her in contact with Paulynn to see if the CC wants to appoint her. 

Graduation: There was 80% approval rate from the survey to have graduation on the football field.  It was first discussed 
that there will be 5 tickets per student.  After another count, 12 tickets will be allowed per student without any use of 
visitor side. 

In case of inclement weather, we may have to project the ceremony on the screens throughout the school.  Once we get 
into the 10-day forecast, we will start thinking in more detail about what to do if we must move graduation inside the 
building. 

There will be handicap parking aside for that in front of the track 

No Valedictorian 

Summer Orientation Rollout- Summer orientation will be in August with a make-up day for students who miss and a 
video for students who are late in registering; Parent night before school starts 

A concern is parents feel they must micro manage students when the plan is that they shouldn’t have to. Mr. Swanson 
shared the failure falls more on the PLT teacher.  There needs to be more communication between PLT teacher and 
parents.  Parents need to be more informed that the student’s PLT teacher is a good contact person.   

Term/Year End Grades Parents need to know that students can take the easier content assessments first, but then they 
are left with the hard ones at the end of the year. 

Mr. Swanson shared Dr. Graham from BYU is going to send his graduate students to FHS for the rest of the year to see 
where the gaps are, where we can do better.   

Shalice Larsen shared Math still seems to be a struggle.  Students can pass content assessments, but when they get the 
test in front of them, they do not feel confident they know the material.  Her daughter has an A but doesn’t feel she 
knows the concepts. 

It was shared student has watched movies and was on a phone call with sister for an hour and 15 minutes.  

Marcie Hayes asked about changes in math.  Mr. Swanson shared we are looking at making changes in all subjects.  Mr. 
Swanson shared that in the last 7-8 years, there have been so many changes in math that it’s been a struggle for 
everyone. 

Term end grades- May 24 is the cut-off and 17th for seniors.  Mr. Swanson shared their will be Summer boot camp.   

We still do not have district-wide ACT scores 

Aspire test results will hopefully be available in the next month or so. 

Attendance- Marcie Hayes shared students are receiving absences when they are in class.  The question is whether 
other students are seeing the same thing.  Parent is not getting notifications.  We just need to make sure teachers are 
scanning students in.  How can parents take care of it?  Mr. Swanson will talk to the attendance secretary.  We need to 
let substitutes know that they need to send the attendance down each period.   

Activity Bus - Dave Roberts is going to get numbers together for how many students are riding the bus and get the 
information to Craig Carter to see what will happen with the activity bus next year. 


